
 

 

 

 

 
Letter Of Appreciation – Solar Panel Benchmarking – DML Tool  

(NCPRE IIT Bombay) 
 

Date:-16 August 2018 

To, 
Mr. Hardik Bhutka 
Malad-East, 
Mumbai-400097. 
 

Dear Hardik, 

It is a great pleasure for me to inform you that the Project which was undertaken by you for the National Centre 
for Photovoltaic Research and Education (NCPRE) at IIT Bombay has been completed on time with all quality 
protocols satisfied. I acknowledge your expertise in understanding the requirements and quickly coming up with 
the design. Your suggestion of making a small mock-up of the product to test functionality was very useful in 
rectifying many problems at an early stage. Your courteous and prompt actions led us to achieve our goals within 
a short duration of time between May 2018 to Aug 2018. 

Your innovative suggestion about the use of Aluminium extrusion in place of Aluminium Bars helped to make the 
structure lightweight and cost-efficient, which is a testament to your outstanding abilities and keen research 
insights. The final product that we received is easy to use and produces the desired results. The use of Toggle 
clamps in place of nuts and bolts made solar panel mounting and unmounting very easy and quick. We appreciate 
your dedication to design and manufacturing, and your unwavering commitment to supply the DML Tool on time. 
Your positive approach to problem-solving and your passion for exploring new avenues, are qualities that truly set 
you apart. 

We hope our paths cross once again in the future.  My best wishes to you for success in your future endeavours. 

Thanks and regards, 

 
 
 
 
 
(Juzer Vasi) 
Professor Emeritus 
Department of Electrical Engineering 
Email: vasi@ee.iitb.ac.in 
 

 


